
Walvi s  Bay Pr ivate High School   
NEWSLETTER 18 — 18 AUGUST 2020 

UPDATES 

Dear parents and learners         18 August 2020 
 
1. We are grateful that we have been able to commence with the Senior Secondary Examination on the 29th of 

July 2020.  The Grade 10 Ordinary learners and their teachers have also returned to school on Tuesday the 4th 
of August 2020 for face to face learning and teaching.  E-learning continued for the remaining grades.    

 
2. After lengthy discussions, we have decided to hand out progress reports to all our learners on Monday the 31st 

of August 2020.  A feedback report on general learning areas will be given to Grade 1.  For Grade 2 - 7 we will 
make use of the term 1 and e-learning progress marks.   For Grade 8-10 O lane learners, their e-learning marks 
will be taken into consideration.  For Grade 10 AS lane, 11 and 12 learners, we make use of the full exam.  
Hopefully we can resume classes for the whole school on the 1st of September 2020, depending on the out-
come of the notification by the President. 

 
4. All our learners will have a short recess (mid-term break) from e-learning and after the senior exams, from Fri-

day the 21st of August 2020 until the 31st of August 2020.  There will however be no final assembly on Friday 
the 21st of August, due to the strengthening of Covid-19 safety regulations.  .   

 
5. 31st of August 2020:  Handing out of reports 
 
 07:00 – 09:00 ●   Handing out of reports Grades 1-7 in Junior Primary foyer. 
   ●   Handing out of reports Grades 8-12 in main foyer of School. 

●  Reports not handed out, will be delivered to the respective secretaries, to be collected 
      by you.   

 
6. The school celebrated its 59th birthday on the 3rd of August 2020.  It is such a privilege to be part of this  

esteemed school.   
 
Stay strong and be brave.   
Kind regards 
 
EE Eigelaar PRINCIPAL  


